HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER’S MEETING
October 21, 2009
O’Fallon Township 

801 E. State St.

O’Fallon, IL  62269

CALL TO ORDER at 7:00 p.m.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Highway Commissioner William Peach, Town Clerk David M. Witter, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, James Hursey and Kenneth Joseph and Attorney Cory Easton, Recorder Debbie Dawson
Trustee Glenn Loyet made a motion to excuse Trustee Gary Hursey and seconded by James Hursey. Motion carried.

Others present: Gary Fohne 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES
A motion was made by Trustee Kenneth Joseph to approve the minutes of the September 19, 2009 meeting as presented and seconded by Trustee James Hursey.  Motion carried.

HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER’S REPORT

Highway Commissioner William Peach reported September 17- October 21, they had done the following:
· Mowing, weed eating and picking up trash on Hagemann Road and garage work 
· Replaced stop signs and installed 2 hidden driveway signs on Old Lebanon Troy Road
· Cleaning out ditches for drainage
· Placed rip rap and millings along blacktop edge
· Had 2  truck inspected, both passed
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Supervisor Gary Ahle noted that Trustee Gary Hursey has arrived.

Highway Commissioner Peach stated that he had met with the Engineers on Carson and Behrens and the second week in November will go out for bids.
Highway Commissioner Peach had gone to the Storm Water meeting at SIUE on September 25th and it was a good meeting. The next Storm Water meeting will be November 3rd at SWIC.

NEW BUSINESS
Highway Commissioner Peach stated that the new truck is in and completed but will not have the license for a couple more days. A brief discussion followed.
Highway Commissioner Peach stated that he received a letter from TOIRMA about the 2008 motorcycle accident in which the claimant is suing the Shiloh Valley Township and O’Fallon Township. TOIRMA asked the Highway Commissioner to sign an affidavit stating we did not work on the date of the accident. This affidavit will be presented to the Judge in a motion to   dismiss O’Fallon Township from the lawsuit. 
APPROVAL OF HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER’S BILLS



     Road & Bridge
                $101,087.38
                             Permanent Road                         16,202.79


     Bridge

                      1,580.00         

Trustee Glenn Loyet had some questions concerning the bills and after a discussion Trustee Kenneth Joseph made a motion to authorize the bills of the Highway Commissioner as presented and seconded by Supervisor Gary Ahle.  Roll Call:  Loyet–aye; J. Hursey–aye; Ahle–aye; Joseph–aye and G. Hursey-aye.  Motion Carried.

PUBLIC INPUT

None.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Trustee James Hursey to adjourn the Highway Commissioner’s meeting and seconded by Trustee Gary Hursey.  Motion Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by:

______________________________                                                                        

David M. Witter

Town Clerk
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